Lidl response to Clean Clothes Campaign report “Cashing in”

13 Mar 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Lidl to respond to this report:

- Press release: “Giant retailers cashing in on poverty wages” [PDF], Clean Clothes Campaign, 10 Feb 2009
- Full report: “Cashing in – Giant retailers, purchasing practices, and working conditions in the garment industry”, [PDF] Clean Clothes Campaign, February 2009

Lidl sent the following statement:

Lidl condemns child labour and infringement of human and worker’s rights during the production of its goods. 

Over the past few years, Lidl has taken a leading role in committing itself to improving social standards in the countries of production. In contrast to other supermarkets, Lidl insists that its suppliers comply with basic social standards, an influential decision when buying products. 

Lidl has taken the following measures: 

1. Lidl is a member of the “Business Social Compliance Initiative (BSCI)” 


Lidl joined the “Business Social Compliance Initiative (BSCI)” in 2006. For more information visit www.bsci-eu.com. There are currently 251 members of the BSCI, who together set mandatory basic social standards for all suppliers in various countries. Lidl is a member of this scheme and has set up a corresponding control system to check that this is carried out. To achieve this goal, Lidl has developed a code of conduct, which states that Lidl’s suppliers must meet BSCI standards. International and accredited independent testing institutes carry out the vetting of these social standards. 

2. Lidl inspects its suppliers independently 

Since 2006 Lidl has organised more than 3,000 audits and re-audits on production sites where Lidl products are produced. Since the start of the BSCI Initiative and Lidl’s participation in 2006, this equates to 30% of all audits and 50% of all re-audits. In addition to this, to help prevent child labour and forced labour, Lidl requests all suppliers to undergo independent screening. Lidl engages external test institutes to carry out more than 28,000 independent controls on manufacturing plants where products are made. 

3. Lidl has started a pilot project in Bangladesh and China with the “Gesellschaft für technische Zusammenarbeit” (GTZ), a German body for the promotion of technical cooperation 

Lidl is aware of its responsibility towards the promotion of social standards and the complex tasks involved in achieving long-lasting improvements in future working conditions. As a result, in March 2008 Lidl launched a pilot project with the help of the GTZ. 

During the first year, 34 of Lidl’s suppliers were involved in this scheme. The pilot project is being financed solely by Lidl at a cost of approximately 1.3 million euros. 

The goal of the project is to improve intercommunication between the employer and production management. In this way, any weaknesses and inadequacies in working conditions can be uniformly identified and relevant solutions devised. 

4. Lidl trades Fairtrade textile products 

In 2008, Lidl, as the leading discounter, began to offer Fairtrade textile products. Lidl’s commitment to the Fairtrade Organisation has enabled on-site working conditions to improve, as well as providing the customer with an alternative to conventionally produced textiles. 

Lidl will continue to be committed to improving working conditions in the future.
